
Bosque Arts Center News & Events
D

e
c

e
m

b
e

r
2

0
2

0

Highlights [                  ]Newsletter for the Performing & 
Visual Arts in Central Texas

T   ablescapes

Gingerbread construction time is al-
most here!  This year we are trying 
something different.  The Gingerbread 
Workshop will be a Zoom workshop on 
Sunday, December 6. Our Gingerbread 
Lady, Kit Myers, will be broadcasting 

and leading the workshop from her kitchen in San Antonio, just like her very first 
workshop, back in 1999.    Kits with all the items required for building your Ginger-
bread Village will be available at the BAC for pickup only on Friday, December 4, for 
all who have made reservations. Each participant picks up a kit on Friday which con-
tains the gingerbread pieces for a medium house and a tiny house, as well as a cookie 

Tablescapes 2020 at the BAC continues through 
Saturday, December 12.  Don your mask and come 

see the beautiful creations -- tablescapes for all reasons and seasons. Admission 

Culinary Club 
Cookbooks 

The Art of Cooking
Available 

for Purchase
at 

Tablescapes Exhibit

TAILGATE 
BINGO!!December 8 Grab your coats, your blankets, your tod-

dies, or whatever it takes to keep you warm 
and join us outside for Parking Lot Bingo 

on Tuesday evening, December 8, at 6:30. (Note the time change.)  Adam Willmann 
will be under the entrance awning calling Bingo to those gathered in the parking lot!  
For those who need more space and want to set up their own Tailgate for Bingo, we 
have 12 parking spots in the “BINGO ZONE.”  This area provides optimum visibility 
and hearing for Bingo play.  Traffic cones will cordon off the area for those who need to 
pack in their lawn chairs, flashlights, tables, coolers, lanterns, 
food, generators/heaters, whatever you need to bring to be 
comfortable.  Bingo cards will be available for purchase on 
the sidewalk in front of the TBT building and a $500 jackpot 
could be waiting for you.  Parking spots are by reservation 
only.  There are currently only a few parking spots left. (Call 
the BAC at 254-675-3724 to reserve.) Regular parking will 
be outside of the designated BINGO ZONE. Bundle up and 
join us for an evening of fun!!

price is $5 per person.  Over 40 tables will be set with everything from the elegant 
to the funny to the minimalistic to much more.  Tables celebrate all types of “table” 
gatherings--birthdays, boys’ nights, holidays, pizza parties, pets, or just lovely settings 
for a gathering of family, friends, and a meal.  The BAC will be open from 10 a.m. to 
4 p.m. Monday through Saturday, except for Thanksgiv-
ing weekend.  All attendees will be required to wear a 
mask and follow viewing instructions, which include 
maintaining social distancing.  We also ask that you do 
not touch items on the tables for the safety of you and 
others.  Entrance to Tablescapes is through the main 
front doors and immediately into the theatre.  Come 
visit the most unique viewing experience in town this 
holiday season! -DP 

for decor and munching. A Styrofoam platform with 
ample room for building and landscaping your home 
site, an assortment of prepackaged candies, two icing 
bags per construction site with 2” cups for sorting 
your candy, wax paper, and one brown paper bag are 
also included.  Reservations must have been made by 
November 25, although you may call after that date 
to see if we have any extra kits.  You will receive your 
Zoom log-in information with your paid reservation. 
Price for this workshop is $30, with partial proceeds 
benefiting the BAC. Reservations are available on-
line at bosqueartscenter.org or by calling the BAC at 
254-675-3724. -DP
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 Overnight accommodations for BAC events can be made at various hotels
 and B&B’s in Clifton.  Check our website  for further information.

A line of cars wound 
through the BAC parking 
lot to wish Jane well on 
her last official day as 
managing director of the 
Arts Center.  

Jane Scott Surprise Retirement Parade

A reception is being planned for 
sometime in the spring or whenever 
gatherings are safe again.
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Clifton, TX 76634

254 675 3724 Bosque Arts Center 
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Gingerbread Workshop



Pottery Guild Members
Studio Hours

 Monday - Friday | 9 AM to 5 PM  
Call ahead to schedule your time, 9-1 or 1-5

To join the Pottery Guild OR renew a 
membership, call the BAC at 254-675-3724.

Marcia Ball Concert Postponed

           Donations DECEMBER
Dec. 8 Tailgate Bingo 6:30p

Dec. 12 Tablescapes Closes 4p

Dec. 24 BAC Office Closed for Christmas

Dec. 25 BAC Office Closed for Christmas

JANUARY
Jan. 1 BAC Office Closed for New Year's

Jan. 16 Art Patron New Year's TBA
NOTE:  Check with your respective subgroups for meeting 

dates and sites.

Newsletter Contributors: Deb Phinney, Lillian Lemke-Jacoway,  Lin-
da Pfeiffer, Bryan Davis, Lorana Rush, Janet Jackson, Punky Penber-
thy, Virginia Richards, John Linn]

~General BAC~

Steve Watson Memorial Fund
Bosque Civic Music Association

Jane Scott by Wylie & Pat Basham  (Endowment Fund)
Blake Holman by Punky & Wally Penberthy

The BAC remains closed to public traffic other than the upcoming 
Tablescapes exhibit.  Office staff may be reached Mon.-Fri., 9 
a.m.-5 p.m., at 254.675.3724.

Judi Boston

Culinary Club
Is there a correlation between 
art and cooking?  Perhaps 
more than is realized.  Georgia 
O’Keeffe had an active 
culinary passion that included 
growing her own vegetables 
and making yogurt from 
goat’s milk.  When she died, 
she left behind a collection of 
300 recipes, which Sotheby’s 
auctioned in March.
 The Art of Cooking is the 

name chosen for the BAC Culinary Club cookbook.  The Art 
Club illustrations add charm to the 200-plus recipes included 
in the book.  It would make a lovely gift for any occasion.  You 
may pick up a cookbook for the introductory price of $15 (tax 
included) at the BAC Tablescapes event.  Should you wish to 
have the cookbook mailed, call the BAC office.  A $5 shipping 
and handling charge plus tax will be applied to each book ordered 
for mailing.   
 Buying cookbooks is an excellent way to support the BAC. 

-VR

As we all “hunker down,“ let us remember our 
BAC members and friends. Barbara Moore, 
our dear President, needs prayers after her 
recent major surgery. Barbara is in rehab at 
Goodall-Witcher Hospital at this time and 
will be there for a couple of weeks.
 We all need to show our gratitude for the 
wonderful, tireless service that was provided by Jane Scott as 
managing director. Jane has given many years to the BAC and 
the community. We will dearly miss her.
 BCAC members have finished their submitted drawings for the 
cookbook that the Culinary Club is publishing. Art club mem-
bers also submitting drawings and sketches for their Art Journal. 
Judith Baker, especially, has worked 
hard on these projects. So, everyone 
keep a lookout for these new origi-
nal creations.  
 Have blessed and safe holidays! 

-LLJ

Art  Club News

Quilt Guild
At the November meeting mem-
bers voted to retain the current 
slate of officers another year. 

The BCMA will 
participate in this 
season’s annual 
Tablescapes with 
a display promot-
ing the new Steve 
Watson Piano 
Lab.  Piano les-
sons will be of-
fered to students 
of all ages at BAC 
beginning in 

January 2021 or when COVID-19 health and 
safety restrictions are lifted.  The Piano Lab was 
created to honor the legacy of Watson, who was 
instrumental in the organization and success of 
the BCMA and the Bosque Chorale prior to his 
death in June.  Through generous donations, five 
fully-equipped Yamaha 88-key piano stations 
have been fully funded, purchased, and await-
ing enrollment.  Four piano instructors have also 
volunteered to teach.  Please visit the BAC Tabl-
escapes and catch a first glimpse at the Piano Lab 
table for more information. -BD

Bosque Civic Music Association

Mark your calendars for Saturday, January 16, 2021 
when our Art Patrons Christmas Party will transform 
into the Art Patrons Happy New Year Party.  Due to the 
precautions of COVID, our annual Christmas Party 
has had to be postponed, not unlike so many events this 
year.  We are hopeful we’ll be able to have our annual get 
together, but we’ll be respecting the guidance as issued.  
So please stay tuned for the latest event information. -JL

Art Council Workshop News
 Twenty-one fortunate 
students attended the 2020 
Greene-Grelle Workshop 
sponsored for the 29th time by 
the Art Council of the BAC.  
While most of the class was 
composed of Texans, one 
student and her father drove 
from Utah to attend!  The 

workshop was held at the Greene Ranch and the weather 
could not have been more beautiful for the demonstrations 
by both artists as well as for the 
time for the students to paint.  
Congratulations to Martin 
and Bruce for one more very 
successful workshop!
 Our next workshop will be 
Linda Lucas Hardy’s colored 
pencil workshop, which is 
scheduled at this time to be 
February 20-21, 2021.  -PP

•Art Council•

The TBT lost a beloved friend and vital link to 
its past on Oct. 12 with the passing of Sandra 
Napieralski.  Sandra was a leader in Clifton civic 
circles when she joined TBT in the mid-1980s.  
What she intended to be a one-time stage role 
included a dozen years wearing every hat TBT 
had to offer.  She appeared onstage in numer-
ous comedies, dramas, and melodramas and  di-
rected two hit shows for TBT: Driving Miss Daisy 
in 1992 and Little Old Ladies in Tennis Shoes in 
1995.  Sandra and her late husband, Chuck, also 
helped establish the dinner theatre program at 
TBT.  Sandra served on TBT’s Board of Direc-
tors many years, including a term as president.  
While she hadn't been actively involved for two 
decades, she recalled her time on and off the 
TBT stage with great affection and maintained 
lifelong friendships there.  May her light shine 
ever brightly in the hearts of all who knew and 
loved her. -BD

Our December meeting will see us 
enjoying a Christmas party at the home of Che-
ryll Lundberg. If you are interested in joining us 
or have quilting questions, please contact the 
BAC.  -LP

Once again we must let you know that we are 
rescheduling our Marcia Ball concert, which had 
been moved to January. Miss Ball contacted us 
to let us know that she is clearing 
her schedule through March 
due to COVID-19 concerns. 
We are working with her 
on a new date to meet 
government guidelines and 
her schedule. 
 Stay tuned! -LP

S.K. Golden

In Honor Of

Bingo
Aubrey & Virginia Richards

Culinary Club Cookbook Underwriting
Bosque Supply  (Bill & Betty Murdoch)

29th Greene-Grelle 
Plein Air Workshop

[Daniel Seely & Glen Pfeiffer in the 2020 Variety Show]

[Photos by Kathy Tate]

Linda Lucas Hardy Workshop
Luminous, Lustrous Colored Pencil 

on Drafting Film
February 20-21, 2021

$275

[Julie Davis with Sandra Napieralski] 

Greene-Grelle Scholarship Fund
Martin Grelle

In Memory of Dodie Zenner 
Judith Baker  Aubrey & Virginia Richards

Tablescapes
Emily Neal & Bob Miller

[Jan Kieta, Paige Bizzell, and Donna 
Jarman inspect the new pianos]

Tin Building 
Theatre:

In Memoriam


